2004 School Trend Report

The trend of slowing growth in the school age population continues for most of the school districts participating in the school impact fee program.  In the 1990’s the growth rate for children under 10 was less than half of the growth rate of the general population.  As a result, the elementary age population is declining while the secondary age school population is increasing slightly.  Overall in the next six years:
· Northshore School District has predicted a decline in total enrollment.

· Little or no growth is projected for the Tahoma School District, and as a result the district has dropped out of the school impact fee program and did not submit a capital facilities plan.  The Enumclaw and Highline School Districts withdrew in past years for the same reason.
· Federal Way, Lake Washington and Riverview school districts forecast less than 6% growth while projections are just above 6% in the Issaquah and Kent districts.
· Enrollment growth remains strongest in Snoqualmie Valley (24.5%), Fife (17.3%), and Auburn.  All three districts have large planned communities contributing to their growth.

Changes in School District 6 Year Growth Projections

	School District
	Projected six-year growth rate percentage



	
	1998
	1999
	2000
	2001
	2002
	2003
	2004

	Auburn
	24
	10.3
	9.8
	7.8
	5.5
	9.1
	13.4

	Enumclaw
	14.4
	5.5
	(7.5)
	(10.7)
	(9)
	--
	--

	Federal Way
	8.7
	9
	4.6
	3.7
	2
	1.5
	4.4

	Fife
	12.1
	12.5
	9
	13
	15.6
	15.6
	17.3

	Issaquah
	21.6
	17.5
	14
	12.4
	10.5
	6.8
	6.39

	Kent
	18.4
	13.6
	14.7
	7
	6.7
	5.8
	6.2

	Lake Washington
	10.7
	14.1
	1.5
	(1.6)
	2.3
	.06
	2

	Northshore
	9.3
	2.9
	(3.1)
	1
	2.4
	(5.4)
	(4.2)

	Riverview
	23.4
	21
	17.2
	13
	6.2
	6.5
	5.2

	Snoqualmie Valley
	32
	28.3
	25.4
	16
	13.6
	13.6
	24.5

	Tahoma
	15.3
	14.7
	13.7
	10.3
	6.9
	2
	--


Many districts have joined the statewide trend of reconfiguring grade levels from the elementary (K-6), junior high (7-9) and senior high (10-12) to the elementary (K-5) middle school (6-8) and high school (9-12).  This grade configuration more closely matches the statewide curriculum standards and the state achievement testing schedule.

Most districts have stopped reducing elementary class sizes as a result of I-728 due to the cutback of state funding for the initiative.
Impact fees fluctuated this year, with four districts raising fees, three districts lowering fees and five districts collecting no fees.  Enumclaw, Highline, Northshore, Riverview and Tahoma have no impact fees.  Enumclaw, Highline and Tahoma have dropped out of the program.  The largest contributor to lower fees is a decline in student growth leading to less need for new facilities.
Districts indicated they are experiencing higher costs to build schools as a trickle-down effect of high gasoline and lumber prices.  Some districts also have major housing developments which homebuyers are finding attractive due to plans for neighborhood schools to be constructed within the development.

PAGE  
2

